



TY DEC 1778

Mr. Larry W. Bryant 1002 Arnold Street Nevport Nevs, Ve.

Dear Mr. Eryant:

Your letter dated 30 November 1958 has been referred to Major L. J. Tacker, Office of Information Services, United States Air Porce.

This Agency has no responsibility in the matter of unidentified flying objects. The Air Force has been assigned executive responsibility and is the only agency of government qualified to speak on UFO's.

Deputy Assistant Director

Distribution:

Orig and 1 - forward
2 - DAD/C/SI
3 - ASD/SI

1 - Major Tecker, USAP

Approved for Release